NOTES

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members

FROM: Michael W. Cowin, City Manager

DATE: August 20, 2025

SUBJECT: Materials for Your Information

Please find attached the following materials for your information:

- 1. A memo and flyer from Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood & Business Development, regarding the 18th Annual Inclusive Community Breakfast on Thursday, September 25th at First Christian Church at 8:30 a.m.
- 2. A memo from Heather White, Assistant Director of Recreation and Parks, regarding 2025 Greenville Recreation and Parks summer camp wrap-up

mc

Attachments



MEMORANDUM

To: Michael Cowin, City Manager

From: Tiana Berryman, Director of Neighborhood and Business Services

Date: August 18, 2025

Subject Greenville Human Relations Council – 18th Annual Inclusive Community Breakfast

The Greenville Human Relations Council will host the City's 18th Annual Inclusive Community Breakfast on Thursday, September 25, 2025, at First Christian Church, 2810 E. 14th Street. This year's theme is "Understanding Food Insecurity: Causes, Impact, and Solutions."

Food insecurity is a systemic challenge that can affect anyone. Contributing factors include high living costs, expensive housing, unemployment, and low-wage jobs. Beyond economic hardship, food insecurity significantly affects both physical and mental health. By understanding these health impacts, communities may be inspired to support the individuals enduring these hardships and understand ways to contribute to support efforts.

A flyer is enclosed, and advance registration is required.

cc: Dene' Alexander, Assistant City Manager

Greenville Human Relations Council 18TH Annual

Inclusive Community Breakfast

Thursday • September 25, 2025

First Christian Church • Family Life Center 2810 E 14th Street • Greenville, NC 27858 Sign-in at 8:00 AM • Program Begins at 8:30 AM

Theme: Understanding Food Insecurity: Causes, Impact, and Solutions

Presentation by Rev. Richard Joyner Conetoe Family Life Center

Registration is required (limited seating). RSVP by 5:00 PM on September 17 to Cassandra Daniels at (252) 329-4494 or cdaniels@greenvillenc.gov





Find vourself in good company®



PROJECT MANAGEMENT

To: Michael Cowin, City Manager

From: Heather White, Assistant Director of Recreation & Parks

Date: August 20, 2025

Re: 2025 Greenville Recreation and Parks Summer Camp Wrap-Up

Recreation and Parks staff wrapped up a successful summer camp season on August 1st. Throughout the eightweek summer camp, campers enjoyed many different activities, field trips and experiences creating many memories.

Throughout the summer our wide array of camps (day camps, art, nature and sport specific) provided opportunities for 1,861 youth participants at seven different facilities. Recreation and Parks staff are already in the planning stages of 2026 summer camps. Registration for those will begin February 2nd, with registration taking place until each program meets its capacity.

In addition, the Greenville Aquatics & Fitness Center staff had a very busy, and successful summer at the Greenville Outdoor Aquatic Center. This included recruiting lifeguards, conducting swim lessons, hosting swim meets, and offering summer day camp swim times.

Aquatics staff hosted 26 differing summer camps, which included 10 city camps and 16 private camps with a total of 5,931 participants. The total summer participation number will not be confirmed until the pool closes for the season, September 2nd.

Please let me know if there are any questions.

cc: Ken Graves, Deputy City Manager
Don Octigan, Executive Director of City Projects & Recreation Services